
Ozarks Transportation Organization 

Bicycle-Pedestrian Advisory Committee 
 

Agenda 
 

May 6, 2015 
10:00 a.m. 

Ozarks Transportation Organization 
Holland Building – Suite 212 

205 Park Central East, Springfield, Missouri 
 
 

 
1. Minutes from March 10, 2015 Meeting 

2. Bike/Ped Safety Plan Inventory 

3. Safety Education Summit 

4. Implementation Plan 

5. Bike/Ped Report for July 1, 2014 – June 30, 2015 

6. Adjourn 

 
 
 Si usted necesita la ayuda de un traductor del idioma español, por favor 

comuníquese con la Debbie Parks al teléfono (417) 865-3042, cuando menos 48 
horas antes de la junta.  

 Persons who require special accommodations under the Americans with Disabilities 
Act or persons who require interpreter services (free of charge) should contact 
Debbie Parks at (417) 865-3042 at least 24 hours ahead of the meeting.  

 If you need relay services please call the following numbers: 711 – Nationwide relay 
service; 1-800-735-2966 – Missouri TTY service; 1-800-735-0135 – Missouri voice 
carry-over service.  

 OTO fully complies with Title VI of the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and related statutes 
and regulations in all programs and activities.  For more information or to obtain a 
Title VI Complaint Form, see www.ozarkstransportation.org or call (417) 865-3042.  

 





OZARKS TRANSPORTATION ORGANIZATION 

 

BICYCLE PEDESTRIAN ADVISORY COMMITTEE 

March 3, 2015 
9:00 a.m. 

Ozarks Transportation Organization 
Holland Building – Suite 212 

205 Park Central East, Springfield, Missouri 

MEMBERS PRESENT 

David Brock Joel Keller 
Randy Brown Frank Miller 
David Hutchison Jeremy Parsons 

STAFF PRESENT 

Sara Fields 
Natasha Longpine 

WELCOME AND INTRODUCTIONS 

The meeting was called to order at 9:07 am. 

1. MINUTES 

The minutes from the November 5, 2014 meeting were approved with a motion by David Hutchison 
and a second by Randy Brown, with the correction of YMCS on the second page changed to YMCA. 

2. CHAIR/VICE-CHAIR FOR 2015 

Mr. David Brock was nominated to serve as Chair for 2015 and Randy Brown volunteered to serve 
as Vice-Chair.  Frank Miller made the motion to approve the Chair and Vice-Chair for 2015, Joel 
Keller seconded, and the motion passed. 

3. BIKE/PED SAFETY PLAN INVENTORY 

Ms. Longpine provided the committee with the updated list from the prior meeting.  It was noted 
that the Safety Council no longer existed.  This led into the next discussion. 

4. SAFETY EDUCATION SUMMIT 

It was suggested that the region look into the next Bicycle Summit having a theme of safety 
education.  This would need to include the various parks departments, those who work with 
curriculum, educators, the Health Department, the YMCA, Scouting groups, law enforcement, and 
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MoDOT.  The committee discussed when to hold this event and it was decided that September 
would be preferable to May. 

5. IMPLEMENTATION PLAN 

Ms. Longpine distributed the segment cost estimates that were developed for the OTO Priority 
Trails in conjunction with the Amendment 7 Input Process.  Several segments do not have cost 
estimates or have not been scoped.  It was suggested to also compare the priority routes with the 
US Bicycle Routes (both 66 and 76).  The City of Republic, in light of their new transportation 
master plan, requested that the trail to Republic be routed from Elm, up Schuyler Creek, to Route 
174.  It was agreed that this would be reviewed with the trail update of the Long Range 
Transportation Plan, along with additional review around Battlefield.   

There was additional discussion about creating a trailhead at the site of the former Riverside Inn.  
Mr. Parsons mentioned that Ozark is getting ready to start a strategic planning process.  This will 
include a master plan for the airport property.  Ozark would like to preserve a trail corridor 
through that area. 

Willard, too, is looking to update their comprehensive plan. 

4. ADJOURN 

Ms. Longpine also reminded the committee that OTO is seeking input for transportation needs 
throughout the region.  The meeting was adjourned at 10:46 am with a motion by Randy Brown and 
a second by Frank Miller.  The next meeting is scheduled for May 6, 2015 at 10 am. 
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